
Woollahra Council – Bondi Junction tragedy community support funding 

Summary of funded projects 

 
 
Following the tragic incident at Westfield Bondi Junction on 13 April, Woollahra Council has announced recipients for one-off projects and initiatives through 
its Community Grants Program. Successful recipients Lifeline Eastern Suburbs - Bondi, Art of Living Foundation and Bondi Beach Cottage will now be 
supporting the health and wellbeing of the community with the assistance of the grant funding. 
 
On 29 April 2024, Council resolved to allocate a total of $20,000 to its Community Grants Program for use by local eligible registered charitable organisations 
with one-off projects and initiatives.  

Council acknowledges the grief and loss felt in our community and would like to help fund projects that can assist with short and long term recovery, healing 
and support. 

 
 
 

No Organisation Project Total funding recommended 

1 
 

Bondi Beach Cottage 
 

Support for 10-12 women impacted by events of 13 April 2024 
 

$12,047 
 

2 Lifeline Eastern Suburbs - Bondi 
 

Answer 127 phone calls to the 13 11 14 hotline 
 

$4,953 
 

3 Art of Living Foundation  
 

Provision of Healing, Resilience and Empowerment workshops 
to the community 
 

$3,000 
 

 


